
   

 

 
 

  

 
 

HERNE HILL  
PRIMARY SCHOOL 
2-24 Gwynne Street,  
Hamlyn Heights 3215 
 
 

CONTACTS: 
Principal: Mr Shane Ezard 
Assistant Principal: Mrs Fiona Anderson 
 
 

CONTACT DETAILS  
Ph: 52 78 4117    Fax:   52 78 3028 
Email: herne.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Website: www.hernehillk6.vic.edu.au 
 

School Support Services OHSC Mobile: 
0488 662 783 
 

 
Herne Hill Primary School Facebook Page:  

Like this page to receive updates of current 
events and activities.  

Tomorrow is the last day of Term one. It is 
hard to believe how quickly the term has gone!  
 

Congratulations to all students, staff and 
parents on a busy and successful term, there 
has been many achievements and 
celebrations throughout term one.   
 

I would like to wish all our school community a 
happy and safe break. We hope you all enjoy 
this time with family and friends and look 
forward to seeing you all back in Term two.  
 

If you are travelling near or far, please travel 
safely and we look forward to hearing about 
your journey’s next term. 
 
WORKING BEE 
Herne Hill Primary School will have a Working 
Bee on Thursday 4th of May. This will be an 
opportunity to do some much needed 
gardening and maintenance in our school 
grounds. It would be great to see as many 
parents/carers supporting this as possible. It 
will be between 3.30pm and 5.30pm, however 
any time you can offer would be valued and 
appreciated. 
 

Please bring along your own gardening gloves 
and if possible some garden tools for use on 
the day.  
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
This Tuesday, we held our Annual General 
Meeting and the first School Council meeting 
with our new council representatives. All Office 
Bearer positions for 2017 were open and were 
successfully filled with the following 
nominations. 

We appreciate all representative taking on 
these important roles for our school 
community.  
 
JUST BRASS CONCERT  
Well done to all our Just Brass band members 
for a great performance at their concert 
yesterday.  
 

From The Principal’s Desk   

 

Thursday 30th March 2017         Newsletter #9 

Extra Curricular Calendar  

MARCH 

Friday 31st 
 School Cross Country 

 End of Term 1 

APRIL 

Monday 17th  
 Easter Monday           

(Public Holiday)  

Tuesday 18th   Term 2 Commences 

Thursday 20th  District Cross Country  

Tuesday 25th  ANZAC Day 

Thursday 27th & 
Friday 28th 

 First Aid in Schools 

MAY 
Thursday 4th  Working Bee 

Friday 5th 
 School Spectacular 

Rehearsal #2 

Monday 22nd May 
- Friday 26th May 

 Education Week 

Activities 

Key Dates 

Friday 2nd June  Curriculum Day 

Friday 30th June  End of Term 2 

Friday 4th August  Curriculum Day 

EASTER FAMILY PICNIC 
Thanks to all families who attended the Easter 
Picnic and Easter Egg Hunt on Wednesday.  
 

This was enjoyed by everyone and was another 
great opportunity for our community to come 
together to end a successful term. Special 
thanks to Mrs Murray for her organisation of 
this event and everyone who helped out. 
 
EASTER RAFFLE AND TREAT 
A big thanks to our wonderful PFA group, 
especially our president Ashlee Curtis and her 
team of helpers for all their organisation of the 
Easter Raffle.  They were able to organise and 
coordinate many great prizes and raise 
significant funds for our school.  
 
HOUSE ATHLETICS 
On Tuesday, we held our House Athletics 
Sports at Goldsworthy Reserve. The weather 
was fantastic and it was great to see so many 
families in attendance. Congratulations to all 
students who participated in all events and 
achieved some great individual results. The 
participation, encouragement and sense of 
teamwork was exceptional on this day.  
Students need to be congratulated on this.  
 

Congratulations to Flinders for being the 
winning house on the day.  

You Can Do It  

Shane Ezard, Principal 

President Ben Chisholm 

Vice President Lisa De Groot 

Treasurer Shane Ezard 

Secretary Louise Buxton  

Flinders   
493 points ÷ 33 students = 
14.93 

1st  

Corio 
435 points ÷ 31 students = 
14.03  

2nd  

Barwon  
502 points ÷ 37 students = 
13.56 

3rd 

Moorabool 
364 points ÷ 29 students = 
12.55 

4th 



How Does Clean Water Get Into Our Taps? 

 

KidsMatter News 

 

Happy, calm  

children learn best 

First the water is in a river. Then the sun 
makes the water rise. After the water turns 
into a cloud. Next it goes to a factory. Fi-
nally the water goes through the pipes to 
your house. 
 
By Eden D 1/2W 

First the water starts in lakes, rivers or the 
ocean. Next it evaporates into clouds. Then 
when the clouds get full of water it rains. 
After it goes into a filter. Finally the water 
goes through pipes to everyone’s houses. 
Last it goes back to the ocean. 
 
By Hayley E 1/2W 

 
First the water gets hot and it rises to the 
sun. Next it turns into clouds. After that it 
goes down to the reservoir. Then it goes 
into filters. Finally it foes into the drains. 
Then it goes home. It’s a good water cycle! 
 
By William G 1/2W 

The KidsMatter Action Team met on Wednesday. We consider whole school issues that relate to mental health and wellbeing at Her-
ne Hill  
Primary. 
 
In Term 2, all the grades will be trialling a program called BounceBack! Students will be learning about values, resiliency, emotions, 
relationships and much more.  You will be hearing more about BounceBack! soon. 
 
There are also plans to hold a “KidsMatter Expo” in Term 3.  This will give our school community the opportunity to learn more about 
the KidsMatter framework. 
 
The KidsMatter Action Team includes student reps Amelia Archer Logo and Ben Kirchner, parent reps Tanya Profaca, Leza Daniels, 
Lisa de Groot and staff reps Shane Ezard, Fiona Anderson, Janet Johnston, Amy Murray and Julie Ryan. 



Star of the Week 

 
 
    

PREP B 
Harvey F 

For being an enthusiastic 
learner! 

 
PREP M 
Oliver S 

For your amazing first term 
start to school. Well done! 

 
1/2B 
Arron G 

For his awesome writing 
piece about a toy coming 
alive. Great WOW words! 

 
1/2W 
Chace B 

For some incredible drawings 
of 3D shapes. You are so  
talented! 

 
3/4D 
Tahlia S 

You are trying your very 
best. Well done and keep 
working hard for the rest of 
2017. 

 
3/4L 
Charlee S 

For putting in a great effort 
with her learning this week. 
It's great to see that smile on 
your dial. 

 
3/4O 
Mia S 

For writing a great story at 
home and sharing it with her 
class. 

 
5/6C 
Erin M 

For her focused and  
methodical approach to all 
learning tasks. 

 
5/6S 
Eliza F 

Putting fantastic effort into 
her inquiry project. 

 
5/6T 
Elsie E 

For her fantastic participa-
tion in our forensic science 
incursion. 

 
PERFORMING ARTS 
Ayya L 

For always supporting and 
encouraging her class mates. 
Well done. 

 
PRINCIPAL 
Finn L 

Having a great start to school 
and always being a polite 
student. 

 
PHYS ED 
Roxy H 

For super sprinting in 
'capture the flag'. 

 
COMPUTER 
Laura G 

For showing a great  
understanding of offline 
safety! 

 
LITERACY SUPPORT 
Hunter F 

For accurate reading and 
fantastic comprehension. 

 
VISUAL ARTS 
Cooper M 

For doing a great job naming 
and drawing shapes. Well 
done. 

Parents & Friends Association  
VISUAL ARTS 
Ayya L 

Being a kind class member 
and having a wonderful  
attitude. 

Easter Art Activities 

Art Activities  

 

Thank you for all the support and to  all  who 
donated prizes for the Easter Raffle.  

 
We had 18 lucky prize winners and raised over 

$650 for our school.  


